



                                                                     IDE PARISH COUNCIL
      DRAFT MINUTES OF A MEETING OF IDE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 25 July 2018,  at 7.30pm in                                                                       

                                                                 IDE MEMORIAL HALL
Attended by: Councillors Nick Bradley (Chairman), Pete Bishop (Vice Chairman,) Andy Swain, Chris Bishop, Rachel Herbert, Barry Hookins and Mark Thomas            

In attendance: Mel Liversage (clerk); two members of the public.

Declaration of recording: No audio or video recordings declared

Public participation time: The chairman invited the members of the public present to give their views or question the Parish Council on issues on this agenda or raise issues to be considered for discussion at a future meeting at the discretion of the chairman. A parishioner raised an issue concerning the use of large external lights at the rear of 16b Fore Street and asked for the item to be added to next meeting’s agenda.  The chairman asked for full details to emailed to the clerk.      
1. Apologies were received from councillors John Smart, Sarah Tiley, Alan Connett, Kevin Lake and John Goodey
2. Declarations of Interest: None declared
3. Minutes of previous meetings held on 16 May and 21 May 2018 (previously circulated and on website) were signed as a correct record
4.  Planning Applications: (Planning Committee Chairman, PB)
4.1  New application 18/01024/MAJ Springwell Nursery IDE Erection of a new Garden Sales Area Building including Café/Restaurant, Storage/Warehouse. New Public Car Park Area and Turning Area. To be viewed on Teignbridge District Council Planning website. The application was considered. The Council voted 4-3  to object to the application. Full  details of the grounds for objection will be   sent to Teignbridge District Council’s Planning Officer and posted on  the village website under Planning Committee.
4.2 Application 18/0009/REF Land off Polehouse Lane – farmworker’s  accommodation. An appeal against refusal has been lodged by the applicant. This can be viewed on Teignbridge District Council Planning website.  Councillor Pete Bishop will attend, as Planning Committee chairman, an  informal hearing to be held on 7 August 2018.  Action PB
4.3 Update on Planning Applications: The minutes of the Planning Committee 20 June 2018 were  accepted as a correct record, and signed by councillor Pete Bishop. He reported that application 18/010082  28 High Street- Replacement shed and change of use to dog grooming -  had been granted, subject to conditions. 17/02835/FUL Sculpher Photography, Fore Street was still waiting for a flood risk assessment.
5.   Working Group reports: 
5.1  Pynes Community Orchard Working Group: The chairman reported he was still  awaiting the Heads of  Agreement  about terms and conditions of the licence  for the Orchard from the Church Commissioners (CC). The Prospectus produced by the  working  group (draft 3) was approved by councillors. A shortened  A4 version is  being drafted.   The next meeting will be held on 1 August 2018.

 5.2 Weir Meadow Working Group: NB reported that Richard Cloke (the chairman  of the group), he and Peter Skinner (agricultural consultant and past resident of Ide) had me with CC’s agents, Strutt and Parker, to discuss an alternative access point to  the fields to the north  of Weir Meadow for agricultural vehicles: dowh College Lane from the  Longdown end. This could be achieved, we the IPC proposed, by enlarging the access with a sweeping inset  entrance. Estimates and  a sketch plan have been obtained  for this work and provided to the CCs. We await a response from the CC’s.                          
6. Neighbourhood Plan: Reminder  - Referendum set for 26 July 2018. CB reported. Councillors expressed their hope that the referendum result would be a clear ‘YES’ with  a good turnout. The chairman thanked CB  and  the steering group for their work; and welcomed the report of the Independent Examiner.
7. Updated and revised IPC Standing Orders: (Paper 2) these were formulated from the NALC model standing orders, modifications were made to fit IPC and these were discussed and adopted by the councillors unanimously.
8. Internal Audit Report 2017 / 2018 for Ide Parish Council, by Alison Marshall (Local Council Administration Services) (Paper 5).  The clerk reported on actions taken on the recommendations and those in planning stage. 

9. Statement on Internal Control: (Paper 3) This has been adapted from the NALC model Statement on Internal Control and was adopted by the councilors.
10.     Progress Reports:
10.1 Balls Farm Road: Councillor Swain reported on Doctors Walk and Little Johns Cross Hill and the illegal use of these roads by drivers. The results of the survey of the residents are now on the website, along with a full description of the traffic restrictions. Enforcement action was undertaken by 7 police officers one morning in early July, which resulted in the issue of 29 tickets for the illegal use of this access. More spot checks will happen in the future with more manpower next time as they were unable to process all vehicles using the road at that time. The police are also looking at setting up a community speed watch group locally.
10.2 Naming of C50 as Ide Village Road. Letters have been sent to the 6 residents along this road asking for their opinions on the changes. To date, two replies have been received.   Action ML
10.3 Flood resilience in the village and flood action plan. Councillor Barry Hookins is                                                 working on this and will present it to the next meeting Action BH
 10.4 Possible additional residential car park sites: Investigations by Barry Hookins have not unearthed any new sites    
10.5 High Street Traffic: Update traffic between The Old Mill and the Huntsman.  Pete Bishop is looking at the costings, provision and siting of an electronic 20 MPH limit                   sign. Action PB
10.6 Multi Use Games Area (MUGA) at Ide School: A Booking Form is now available on  the Website.  Keyholders have been  appointed. Terms and conditions of use have been  agreed.  The school  has agreed that residents may book  the MUGA free of charge for personal or family use. There will be a charge for groups or clubs. The chairman thanked councillors Herbert and Hookins, and Ann Boyce chairman of the school  governors,  for their work in successfully reaching this point.
10.7 Village website updating:  Councillors Swain and Thomas are undertaking the updating of the website and will report to next meeting.   Action AS/MT
 11.   Finance & Administration: (Clerk)
    11.1
To receive report on Receipts and Payments from 09 May 2018 to 12 July 2018  
               (Paper 4) was approved

    11.2 Notification of all payments over £100 (Paper 4) was approved
    11.3  National pay award for parish clerks from 1.4.2018. Hourly rate increase from   

                £9.39 to 9.81 was approved 
    11.4  HMRC Home Working Allowance for clerk.  Approved at £2.25 per month.
               This is one eight of full time allowance as pro rata for time worked                
   11.5  The option  of Power of Last Resort,  used when  making charitable donations from IPC  
funds, was explained by the clerk.
   11.6 Publication of Certificate of Exemption: External audit statements now on the  website.                                  

 12.   General Data Protection Regulations – IPC is now registered with the  Information Commissioner’s Office.  Two memory sticks for backup procedures will be used in rotation, exchanged at each meeting and will be kept off site by the Chairman   Action ML/NB
 13.  County, District and Parish Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda

(Councillors are respectfully reminded that this is not to be used for debate or decision making). Councillor Hookins has repaired the leaky tap in the cemetery, but reports that the handrail is loose; councillor Herbert will get it looked at. Action RH 
Councillor Herbert reported that the Royal Wedding celebrations had produced £1600 for the Weir Meadow project.  
Councillors Thomas and Pete Bishop are to look at replacing lost trees at The Hams with Rowans, Action MT/PB.  
Two broken benches from The Green have been remade into one bench. The chairman thanked councillor Pete Bishop for his work on this.
14.  Correspondence for information – none reported
15.  Date of next meeting.  Wednesday 19 September 2018, starting at 7.30pm at The Memorial Hall, Ide. 
· END 
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